Project Meeting #61  -6.19.24  
			DRAFT
PIAZZA MINUTES			
GENERAL:
Piazza indicated that they are recording the meeting.
Savin indicated Piazza to submit recording of meeting #60.  Piazza to send out.
Savin indicated all primes must be mindful of cleaning up the site on a daily basis.
CONSTRUCTION SCHEDULE:
Schedule #23.  Piazza states we are waiting for owner to advise if playground area can be left out of schedule, as Con Ed is still pending.  Not sent to primes yet.  Nancy stated that Piazza to send to primes for their input. Piazza stated they will leave out playground, due to no direction, regarding 400-amp system not tied in.  Nick told Tola to update with playground. Nick also stated this is the last schedule that Piazza will be providing.  
Pending CCD needs to be worded correctly.  Attorney’s working on it. 
FIELD COORDINATION
Clean up and consolidation of all materials should be ongoing.
Trades still have stuff on 1st floor in rooms.  Nancy and Nick to walk the entire building after this meeting.  Piazza will clean only once.  
Zinc/ACP panel work ongoing.
Scaffolding coming down. 
Still waiting for bends to come from overseas.  Piazza indicates not on critical path and not affecting anyone else’s work. 
Lockers not on site.  Approximately one more month.
Decorative fence shipped 6.6.24.  
Tomorrow Maglin fence should be on site.
Piazza-Mike C to have Lull.
Piazza to provide update on whiteboards.  Joe t to follow up with AT Equipment Sales.  
Stair treads in stairwells work completed.
Aluminum railings -Brian to issue bulletin.  To date, only issued sketch. Piazza not interested in doing the work.  It’s a very long lead item.  Mike C took measurements.  Ball in KGD court.  No bulletin. No work. Brian-Russ to decide.
Pizza stated they will only be performing contract work.  KGD advised Piazza to contact subs.  Nick stated not my responsibility.
Loading dock lift.  Needed for furniture delivery.  Miner to come and put in hydraulic fluid today or tomorrow.
Piazza to provide update on missing door /hardware status.  They will be sent as soon as available. Some are already on site.  Only minor pieces missing.  Piazza to install cores.  Permanent ores were sent to owner with lock sets, with keys, for installation. 
Glazing security windows update to be provided by Piazza.  Sliders are only missing in community building.  Frames are in.  No glazing yet.  Both will be done at same time.
Masons are all wrapped up.
Waterproofing in plenum shaft completed. Can’t be checked for water, as there is no access.  
Elevator not ready, as generator is not connected for testing.  Talt/BG are reviewing issue and proceeding with work.  Will take up to two days.  This was overlooked.  Maybe done by Friday.  Nancy to confirm testing dates.  Talt to provide update by end of day.  Al from Talt will coordinate with elevator rep. 
Jim @J&M stated no fuel line to generator until change order is issued.  Not shown on drawings.  In spec and critical path.  Savin to provide fuel once ready.  
Generator issued not resolved, but fire alarm testing can be done and is scheduled on Monday for both elevators.
Owner decided no emergency power.  System was designed with battery back-up.  
Piazza to get battery and install elevator security devices.  
Schindler change order we rejected.  They won’t tie-in additional security devices, added by owner, (camera/card readers) in cab.  
Schindler needs to be paid before making final connections.  Joe T asked to discuss with Russ and get change order processed.
Kitchen Ansul system check list and start-up being coordinated with Culinary and Talt.  All should be done tomorrow.  Need date for start-up.  No gas wild be tested, only electrical, at this point.  
Nancy stated gas should be installed any day.
Culinary stated no gas is need to test the Ansul system.  
Stove cannot be tested until gas in installed.  
It was agreed by all that Ansul will be tested to get it off list.  
Piazza-Mike C to advise of test date.  
Nick-piazza stated he wants all doe together.  
Sewer testing.  All handles.  Siteworks is working on repair and backfilling.  Putting extra concrete @ manhole.  
Siteworks submitted letter re. Coupling boot yesterday. Re-testing today. 
Talt stated fire alarm test is 100% completed.  Doors that are missing wil not cause the system to fail.  Need extra time.  Double doors are in. 
Piazza stated there are extra wood doors and would the owner like to have them.  Nancy to advise.  
Data closet delivery tomorrow.
Sinking of clocks completed by Talt.
PA board needs to be replaced.  No time frame yet.  On order.  Jose @ Talt will advise. 
Jim-J&M indicate corners of fin tube, a lot have steel, not on contract drawings.  He put a proposal in.  KGD rejected it.  They won’t do work until they have an approved change order.
CONSTRUCTION OBSERVATIONS: 
Punch list for floors 3 & 4 has been issued.  No hardware punch list will be issued until doors/hardware issues are addressed by Piazza. 
Talt stated they are now ready for punch list to be issued.  
BGA to issue separate punch lists for plumbing, electrical and HVAC.
BGA to address commissioning.
Bulleting #20-attornies are correcting language on CCD.
SUBMITTALS:
Not discussed
RFI’s:
3 are open.  Brian to close.
NEW ITEMS:
Chris @ Savin to send out request for firestopping inspections.
Anchor bolts in playground.  Nancy sated there are 3.
Nancy working on Talt’s update on their PCO’s.
Cameras/card reader in playground area being worked on by KGD.
Talt indicated cameras can be wireless.  
Need card readers for gate.  Need wiring by Talt.  
Savin is reviewing Piazza PCO 108 & 109 (Siteworks).  Mike Pelliccio stated at the last meeting he would have a response that same day.  As of this meeting, still no response from him.  Piazza-Joe T requested meeting with Savin-Kevin at last meeting.  As of this meeting, still no response from him.  Siteworks has over $1/2M in change orders.  Work was completed Fall/winter of 2023.  
PCO 117, waiting for corrective language from attorneys. After it is settled will see what Siteworks availability is.  Joe Tola to respond to Russ. 
Piazza requested a change order mewing with Siteworks present.  As of last meeting, to date, no response.  Mike Pelliccio non-responsive.  
Piazza requested sketch of installation of HW @ stair B gate.  Piazza is in disagreement.  A separate conversation will be held outside of meeting.
Floor drains and roof drains are all in working order. It was camera tested, and hoses were tested to clean water. However, Russ requested a flow test for assurances and to submit to owner.  Joe T said he would look into it and include Lombardo in the conversation.   
Piazza stated no dehumidification in gym.  KGD to review with BGA.  Humidity levels in gym, per Jim @ J&M, are good at this point in time.  
Disconnect and removal of electrical pole.  Con Ed pending.  Owner paid Con Ed.  
Panel order from Benfield.  8-week lead time.  4 weeks into already.   
Owner requested pole to be removed.  Owner wanted different location.  Temp service for trailers.  
 
NEXT MEETING-JULY 10, 2024 @ 10:30 AM.















